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Gentlemen,  
 
 Greetings from the office of the President of the 
Louisiana Society, Sons of the American Revolution. 
As you read this we will be leaving the carnival season 
and begin looking forward to Easter having put our 
winter board meeting behind us and planning for our 
state annual meeting. I trust many of you will make 
plans to attend and participate in the many things the 
society is doing. As I round out my time as president, 
please know it has been an honor to represent you at 
the National Congress and I look forward to            
representing you at a variety of district state meetings 
in the days ahead. Please let me know if I can assist your chapter in any 
way.   

 For the Honor of Our Ancestors, 

        Jim 

 Jim Schneider  

Celebrating 132years                                                                                                                 

Louisiana Society Sons of the American Revolution, organized May 15, 1890 

 

President’s Message 
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Registration  Information for State Meeting pages 36-42 
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28 members attended the Winter Board Meeting at the Hilton         

HomeWood Suites in Lafayette, LA 

Clifford Normand, General Philemon 

Thomas Chapter, was presented the 

Volunteer Service Medal by State 

President Jim Schneider. 

Highlights from the Winter Board Meeting                                    

Lafayette, LA                                                                               

January 29, 2022 

Brent Morock, Enemund Meullion   

Chapter, was presented the Volunteer 

Service Medal by State President Jim 

Schneider.  Receiving for Brent was Dr. 

Jim Morock. 



Winter Board Highlights Continued 
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State Secretary Jeff Nolen      

presented  a Life Time Member 

Certificate to State President Jim 

Schneider. 

John Francois presented Certificates 

of Appreciation from the Attakapas 

Chapter to Paul Bergeron, Ted Brode, 

and Dr. Jim Morock for their            

participation in the Honor Guard at the   

Dedication of the Opelousas Post 

Marker October 16, 2021. 

Bo Vets was nominated to run for the 

Office of Vice-President General at the 

NSSAR National Meeting in             

Savannah, GA in July. 

It was announced that the LASSAR 

State Meeting will be held April 8-10, 

2022 at Nottoway Plantation, White 

Castle, LA. 

Bryce Edwards was selected winner of 

the state Eagle Scout Award.  He will 

be presented the award at the state 

meeting in April.  He was presented by 

the Galvez Chapter, Shreveport, LA. Several members met for dinner 

at the El Paso Mexican         

Restaurant in Lafayette on      

Friday night prior to the Saturday 

Board Meeting.  Pictured are Dr. 

Jim & Cheryl Morock, Rodney 

McElroy, Fred Hamilton, Steve 

Ray, Andre Blanchard, Liane &  

T. J. Blanchard, Katherine Hess, 

John  Francois, and Bob Hess 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                

Baton Rouge, LA 

GPT Members Participating in the "Recovered Memories of Spain and Louisiana in 
Support of the American Revolution" at the Capital Park Museum Sept. 21, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Left to Right in this photo, GPT's Past President, Clifford Normand (German 
Coast Militia Uniform); Wendy Leishman (Lt. Governor of the Granaderos Organization 
in Damas cape); GPT's and LASSAR Past Presidents, Christopher Achee (Regiment 
of Louisiana officer uniform, his ancestor); Mrs. Robert Hess and LASSAR Past    
President, Robert Hess (Regiment of Louisiana officer and wife in period dress); GPT 
Member Stephen Estopinal (Regiment of Louisiana soldier uniform). This Granaderos 
event was held at the Capitol Park Museum in Baton Rouge. There were 21 attendees, 
and the Baton Rouge Granaderos Chapter was officially re-launched.                       

2022 Officers Elected at Nov. 2021 Chapter Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(L to R) Darrell McClung, at Large; Florent Hardy, at Large; Richie Burtt, at Large;   

Clifford Normand, Registrar; Tom McKowen, 1
st
 VP; Mitch Pratt, Pres.: Harry Roberts, 

Sgt at Arms; John McKay, Chancellor, Greg Lindsly, Secretary; Norman Bacon,  

Treasurer; and Neil Hohmann Chaplain. 

4 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                                               

Constitution Week Banquet 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The September 23, 2021 Constitution Week Banquet at the Baton Rouge Country Club 
was well attended.  Our speaker, Lt. Gov. Billy Nungesser, gave a powerful discussion 
on why we need to work hard to protect the U. S. Constitution particularly during the 
troubling times we have been experiencing in the last several years.  His program was 
well received by our compatriots and guests. 

The meal and service was top rate.  If you could not attend, you missed a great "get 
together" with like-minded individuals.  This was for many the first time they had been 
able to attend a special dinner with all the trimmings in over a year.  All attending 
seemed to have a special night out after being "cooped up" for nearly two years.  We 
had approximately 50 attendees. We hope this will be a model upon which to restart 
our monthly Chapter meeting as we enter 2022. 

In addition to the Lt. Gov. we were honored to have representatives from other         
organizations at our Dinner.  The National DAR Vice President General Zora Olsson; 
the LaSSAR: President Jim Schneider, Secretary Jeffrey Nolen, Assist. Sect. Robert 
Villere, Chancellor GPT's John McKay, past state President GPT's Henry Grace; and 
the Children of the American Revolution (CAR) State President Michael Dunlap        
attending and bringing greetings from their organizations.  We were also honored to 
present cash awards to our 2021 Oration contest winner Jackson Howard of Baton 
Rouge who placed 2nd in the SAR National Oration Contest for 2021. 
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GPT President, Mitch Pratt is 
awarding a Certificate of       
Appreciation and a book       
including names of patriots 
from Louisiana who              
participated in the American 
Revolution to our speaker Lt. 
Gov. Nungesser. 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter presents Award  

 

The GPT and LASSAR Chancellor and Oration Contest Committee chairman, John 
McKay is shown awarding the Cash Awards to Jackson Howard, the 2nd place winner 
of the SAR National Oration contest and his family. 

GPT Members participating in the Dec. 2021 Wreaths Across American Ceremonies 
were GPT President Mitch Pratt,  Secretary Greg Lindsly (photographer), and several     
ladies of the LASSAR Women’s Auxiliary at the Louisiana State Capitol and Darryl 
Ourso at the Baton Rouge National Cemetery with the Boy Scouts that he supports 
providing the Color guard and helping with the placement of the Wreaths. 
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General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR , Baton Rouge 
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At the December meeting, Chapter President Mitch Pratt awarded Chancellor 

John McKay the Meritorious Service Award for his great work as Chairman of 

the Program Committee and coordinating speakers and programs for the    

chapter and special meetings. 

General Philemon Thomas   

Chapter Historian, John L. Bilisoly    

presented “Today in History” at 

the chapter meeting. 

Yvonne Lewis Day spoke to the chapter 

in January.  Her topic was “Against All 

Odds:  George Washington ends     

Smallpox in the American Revolution”. 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR  
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Sunday, February 20, at 2 p.m. the 

chapter hosted the annual George 

Washington Wreath  Laying and 

Birthday Celebration on the       

Louisiana State Capitol Grounds..  

Ladies from the Baton Rouge & 

John James Audubon DAR     

Chapters, Children of the American 

Revolution, and members of the 

Canary Island  Heritage Society 

participated. 

Speaker for the wreath laying 

was Chuck Morgan, who       

provided information about  

George Washington as well as 

some not well known facts about 

his life 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                              

More photos from the Wreath Laying at the George Washington Memorial                                   

February 20, 2022 
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Members of the General Philemon   

Thomas Color Guard provided the     

installation and removal of the Colors. 



 

Atchafalaya  Chapter, LASSAR                               

Thibodaux, LA 

 

 The Atchafalaya Chapter, Sons of The American Revolution, were proud to    
induct brothers Barry and Timmy Aucoin into our Chapter on the evening of          
Tuesday, February 8th at 6pm. The ceremony was held at the Pierre Part Fire         
Station as part of our regular meeting activities.  Barry and Timmy are direct lineal    
descendants of Francois Landry who served under General Galvez in Louisiana during 
the Revolutionary War era. 
 
 Timmy Aucoin was elected to 2nd Vice President, succeeding Dr Carroll Falcon 
(which was pending membership approval from the National Society.) 
 
 Barry Aucoin was elected to Treasurer, succeeding Gene Dalton (which 
was pending membership approval from the National Society.) 
 

These new members filled their respective offices upon their induction to our 
Chapter. 

                                                                                                                                               

 
L-R:  Dr Carroll Falcon, Past 2nd Vice President; Mr. David Solar, Past       

President; Mr. Hayes Bailey, Chapter President; Mr. T. J. Blanchard, Chapter          
Historian/Registrar; Mr. Timmy Aucoin, 2nd Vice President; Mr. Randall Domingue, 
Chapter President; Mr. Barry Aucoin, Treasurer; Dr. Andre Blanchard, Chapter Director 
At Large; Mr. Roland Pintado 
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Attakapas Chapter, LASSAR                                           

Lafayette, LA 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Estelle Perrault, 97, of the Opelousas Chapter of the DAR 
was awarded the Martha Washington medal by Attakapas past 
president, John Francois. Ms Estelle was a key player in  the   
recent Opelousas Post Militia 1779 Commemoration held on 16 
October 2021.  The presentation was held at the home of DAR 
member Bertha Reed of Opelousas.   
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Enemund Meullion Chapter , LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 

 

 

12 

Compatriot Major  

General John         

Bordelon, the guest 

speaker at the      

Chapter’s January 15, 

2022 meeting,          

received a certificate 

of Appreciation & a 

LASSAR mug for     

recounting his 39 year 

Air Force Career 

Registrar General Tony Vets installed the 2022 Enemund Meullion Chapter 

Officers.  L-R:  Brent Morock, Secretary/Registrar; Alexander Compton, 

Jr., Vice-President; John Michael “Mike” Lee, President; & Tony Vets.  Not 

Pictured: Carlos Mayeux, Jr, Treasurer & Clyde, Neck, Chaplain. 



Enemund Meulllion Chapter , LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 
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L-R:  Brent Morock, Secretary/

Registrar; Loyalty LSDAR member 

Bobby Hynson; James Morock, Sr., 

M.D.; Henley Hunter, Eric Irby,   

Katherine Lee, former Loyalty LSDAR 

Chapter Regent;  Tony Vets, Registrar 

General; Charles Neal, Taylor  

Thompson, and Mike Lee, Chapter 

President were present at the Annual 

Wreath Laying at Enemund Meullion’s 

graveside in the Historic Rapides 

Cemetery on November 20, 2021 

Compatriot Taylor Thompson, a           

descendant of Enemund Meullion, 

stands in front of Meullion’s grave      

with Chapter President Mike Lee 



Enemund Meulllion Chapter , LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 
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In November, former Loyalty 

LSDAR Regent Katherine 

Lee, dressed as Abigail      

Adams, received a Certificate 

of Appreciation for her     

presentation on the life of 

John & Abigail Adams, 2nd 

President & former 1st Lady 

of the United States 

Before Christmas, 2021, James “Rusty” Brenner & his team from Texas 

Cemetery Restoration, LLC raised the tilting right side of Enemund     

Meullion’s grave while making repairs to other markers damaged by        

Hurricane Laura. 



 

James Huey Chapter, LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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New member certificates were presented 

to Stephen, Walter, & Robert Hendrick at 

our January meeting.  L-R: Stephen 

Hendrick, Ted Brode, and Dr. Robert 

Hendrick. 

Ted Brode tells the history of the  

American Short Rifle also known as the 

Rifle Gun at our January meeting. 

At our February 22 meeting, Chapter members judged posters 

from Cedar Creek School for the Elementary School Poster      

Contest 
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Members  judged brochure’s from   

Calhoun Middle School for the  

Sgt. Moses Adams Memorial  

Middle School Brochure Contest 

Steve Ray presents Ted Brode 

with a Certificate of Appreciation 

from the Attakapas Chapter in  

Lafayette for his support to the 

Sons of the American Revolution. 

The program for our February 

meeting was “Louisiana’s Role 

in the Revolutionary War”     

presented by Ted Brode. 

 

James Huey Chapter, LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 



 

 

 

 

February 15, Ted Brode, President of the James Huey Chapter,                  

West Monroe, presented a power point presentation on                                     

“Louisiana’s Role in the Revolutionary War” 
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Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                              

Shreveport, LA 
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FYI 
 

Revolutionary War Annimated Map 
 

 https://www.battlefields.org/learn/maps/
 revolutionary-war-animated-
map#.W6veJuYBWek.email 

 

19 

Published with permission of author 



 

31 20 



 

 

21 

Published with permission of author 



 

 

Upcoming Happenings 2021-2022                         

3/17/2022   LSCAR Senior Leader Meeting, Alexandria, LA                           

4/8-9/2022               Louisiana SAR Annual Meeting, New Orleans, LA               

4/22-24/2022           CAR National Convention, Alexandria, VA                                                                                                                    

6/25/2022  63rd Annual George Washington Ball, Lafayette, LA                   

7/9-142022  NSSAR 132nd Annual Meeting, Savannah, GA                                          

7/14-16/2022  CAR South Central Regional Meeting, Lafayette, LA 

 
Did you know! 

 
    The current NSSAR approved future Congress locations are: 
. 
2022  132nd Annual NSSAR Congress, Savannah, GA 
2023  133rd Annual NSSAR Congress, Florida 
2024  134th Annual NSSAR Congress, Pennsylvania 
 
http://www.sa.org/annual-sar-congress/future-congress-locations 

 

And Did You Know?         

 
 Louisiana Society Sons of the American Revolution is in the NSSAR Southern 
District.  Other states in this District are:  Alabama, Mississippi, and Tennessee.  
Check out the Southern District Webpage at http://www.tnssar.org/sd-sar-htm        
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Fess for Applications Updated 



2021-2022 LASSAR Officers 

  

President: James Schneider (GW)  JamesTSchneider@gmail.com 

1st VP:  Bradley T. Hayes (GW)              bthayes@gmail.com                                                                                                       

2nd VP: John Francois (ATT)  jfrancois1@earthlink.net                

3rd VP:  Fred Hamilton (JH)         fredh@suddenlink.net 

Secretary: Jeff Nolen (SW)   jeffreynolen3156@gmail.com 

Asst. Sec: Roger Villere (SW)  rv2@villeresflorist.com 

Treasurer:  Russ Godwin (SW)              frgodwin@yahoo.com                                  

Chaplain: K. Mike Sawrie (EM)  mike.sawrie@yahoo.com     

Chancellor:  John McKay (GPT)            jmckay@mckaylawfirm.net                                                                

Surgeon: James Morock, Sr. M.D. (EM)    jamkma@aol.com                                                                                 

Registrar: Gerald Schroeder (GPT)        gerald.schroeder1961@outlook.com                         

Historian: Steve Ray (JH )                          kermitt1141@aol.com                                                            

Genealogist:    Norm H. Umholtz (GW)             numholzi@aol.com 

The  LASSAR  Chairman         

appointed for SAR Library. 

Chris Achee of the General 

Philemon Thomas Chapter, 

He serves as our state poinr      

of contact for the NSSAR     

Genealogical Library.  He will 

keep us informed of items of 

interest to our state society 

as well as our advocate for 

the NSSAR  Genealogical 

Library.   

His contact is: 

Christopher  Achee 

38244 Mindi Ct. 

Gonzales, LA. 70737-6086 

(225) 229-0838 

c.w.achee@gmail.com 

Directors:  

Steve Ray (JH)             kermitt1411l@aol.com       

Tony Vets (NAT)  tonyvets@bellsouth.net       

Michael Deeter (GAL)  mideeter@aol.com 

Eric Irby (EM)               anvilmeister@gmail.com                                  

Gervais Compton (EM)   bbq-man3@suddenlink.net 

Edwin M. P. Chapman (ATT) edwin.chapman@lusfiber.net 

Clifford Normand (GPT)  CNormand2181@yahool.com 

Andre Blanchard (ATT)              anbphd@gmail.com                    

Joel Whitehead (PGR)  joelwhitehead75@outlook.com  

John Mouton (GW)  gwnolalassarl@gmail.com                               

  

Past Presidents: 

Chris Achee (GPT)              c.w.achee@gmail.com                                  

Bradley T. Hayes (GW)              bthayes@gmail.com                                                                                                                  

Ted Brode (JH)   jtbrode@comcast.net                                       

Henry Grace (GPT)   thgrace3566@aol.com   

Tony L. “Bo” Vets (Nat)              Bogator1228@aol.com                                                                                       

 

 

National Trustees from the Southern District:                                                            

Trustee:    Bradley T. Hayes (GW)        bthayes@gmail.com                                                                                   

 Alt. Trustee :  Chris Achee (GTP)        c.w.achee@gmail.com 

If you have any news you’d like to have included in the next PELICAN PATRIOT, 

send it to Fred Hamilton at fredh@suddenlink.net . 

Thanks! 
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ALEXANDRIA - Enemund Meullion Chapter 

Mike Lee, Pres. –  mikeatcenla@suddenlink.com 
Brent Morock, Sec. – teqrecon@gmail.com                      
Website - http://sites.google.com/site/emclassar            
Meets every other monthly at noon on 3rd Saturday, plus 
October @ Fort Randolph, Pineville 

  

BATON ROUGE -  General Philemon Thomas Chapter 

Mitch Pratt, Pres. –   mitch.pratt@att.net                                                                 

Greg Lindsly, Sec. – greglindsly@yahoo.com                                 

Website - www.sarbr.com                                                    

1st Thursday of each month at noon, except July.  Contact 

Chapter for more information. 

 

  

COVINGTON/MANDEVILLE - 

Pierre Georges Rousseau Chapter 

Rodney McKelroy, Pres.  –  RMckelroy@usms.doj.gov           
Paul Guidry, Sec.– phgj2000@aol.com                          
Meets April, September & December                                
Contact Chapter for more information 

 

LAKE CHARLES - Southwest Louisiana Chapter 

Jeff  Nolen, Pres. – jefferynolen3156@gmail.com                 
Andy Buckley, Sec. – andybuckely1224@gmail.com                          
No regular meetings – Memorial Day Avenue of Flags     
Contact Chapter for more information 

  

LAFAYETTE – Attakapas Chapter 

Francis “Bud” Richardson, Pres. – budrich@bellsouth.net                                                   
Michael Lunsford, Sec. – michaellunsford@me.com                                       
Meets Monthly, except March, May, June, & July on 3rd         
Wednesday @  the Petroleum Club, Lafayette  

MONROE - Benjamin Tennille Chapter                                                           

Rod Guy, Pres. –  rodguy100i@ yahoo.com                             

L. Scott King, DDS, Sec. – kingscot@bayou.com                               

Meets monthly at noon on 2nd Monday                                          

@ Jade Garden Restaurant, Monroe 

  

NATCHITOCHES – Natchitoches Chapter                                        

Tony Vets, Pres. – tonyvets@bellsouth.net                       

Tony Vets, Sec.  – tonyvets@bellsouth.net                  

Monthly at noon  on 3
rd

 Saturday                                                                 

@ Merci-Beaucoup Restaurant, Natchitoches 

 

 NEW ORLEANS - George Washington Chapter 

John Mouton, Pres.  – jbemouton@gamil.com                                 

Joe Childress, Sec. –  joechildress15@gmail.com                                                    

Meets every other month (Jan/Mar/May/Sep/Nov) @ 11:30 

a.m. on2nd 
t
 Wednesday at the Southern Yacht Club; during 

“Summer Recess” (Jun/Jul/Aug) @ 11;30 a.m. at Two 

Tony’s Restaurant; during Feb/Arp/Oct/Dec the meetings are 

weekend/evening affairs at the SYC (George Washington’s 

Birthday, Lexington & Concord, Victory at Yorktown ban-

quest + Annual Meeting/Christmas Party                        

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/george washington-

chapterLASAR/ 

SHREVEPORT- Galvez Chapter                                                                

Dan Phoenix, Pres. -ranger.phoenix@gmail.com                                                                                                           

Mike Deter, Sec. – mldeeter@aol.com                                                  

Meets monthly at 11:30 am on 3
rd

 Tuesday                                                

@ Petroleum Club, Shreveport 

 

WEST MONROE - James Huey Chapter                                                       

Theodore H. Brode, Pres. – tbrode@comcast.net                           

Steve Ray, Sec.—  Kermitt1141@aol.com                                    

Meets monthly on 4
th
 Tuesday  (Except Dec. )                             

@ BBQ West, West Monroe 7:00PM 

 

THIBODAUX  - Atchafalaya Chapter                                         

Randall Dominue, Pres.— randalldomingue@ymail.com                             

Hayes Bailly, Sec.— baillyhayeso@yahool.com                                

Contact Chapter for more information. 

LASSAR’s Pelican Patriot                                        
William F. “Fred” Hamilton, Editor                        
1711 Broadway Ave                                                        
Ruston LA  71270                                            
Email: fredh@suddenlink.net                            
Phone:   318-255-1946 (home)       

Visit the LASSAR WEBSITE @ www.lassar.org 
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LASSAR COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 

FOR 2019-2020 

 
 
 
American History Teacher Award -- Joel Whitehead 

By-Laws -- John McKay 

C.A.R. Liaison -- Tom Jacks 

Color Guard -- Ted Brode, Steve Ray, Leonard Rohrbagh 

D.A.R. Liaison -- Henry Grace 

Eagle Scout Scholarship -- Pat Hugg 

Finance Committee -- Jim Schneider, Leonard Rohrbagh, Sandy 
McNeely 

Flag Display & Etiquette -- Henry Grace 

Geo. Washington Endowment Fund -- Leonard Rohrbagh 

Geo. S. Knight Essay Contest -- George Clemenceau 

Grave Marking & Registration -- Steve Ray 

Membership -- Jim Morock 

Nominating -- Ted Brode 

Medals & Awards -- Cliff Normand 

Orations Contest -- John McKay 

Poster Contest -- Bo Vets 

Records Retention -- Cliff Normand 

ROTC/JROTC -- Edwin Chapman  Edwin.Chapman@me.com                    
Veterans -- Tony Vets 

Website -- Tony Vets  
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SAR BERNARDO DE GALVEZ MINI Medal 
W/REGISTRATION MARKS ® 

17mm 
MINI 
MEDAL 
BACK 

35 mm 

18mm diameter 
      for medal 
 
2 mm thickness 

Medal specifications 
18 mm x 18 mm x 2 mm, Soft Enamel, 3 –sides Polishing, and 3-sides Brushing 
 

Ribbon Specifications 

17 mm x 35 mm, Attachment – 2 long posts on medal plate 

The dimension and size of both ribbon and medals to comply with the 
regulations prescribed by the National Society of the Sons of the 
American Revolution.  
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SOUTHERN DISTRICT SAR MEMBERSHIP MEDAL 

The Southern District SAR Membership Medal was approved, 
as submitted, by the 2015 SAR Medals and Awards committee at 
the Spring Leadership meeting in Louisville. The VPG will have 
medals for sale.  
The Medal is available, without restriction, to any member of 
the Alabama, Louisiana, Mississippi and/or Tennessee societies. 
As planned, 100 medals were presold and ordered for            
production. Distribution will begin at the Southern District 
SAR Meeting at Congress. A new District Logo is a residual 
benefit.  

Proceeds from the sale of the medal will support the Walter Buchanan “Buck” Meek 
Award Fund that recognizes the state society with the largest numerical increase of 
George Washington Endowment Fund members.   Special thanks are extended to the 
District Logo/Emblem Committee who made this possible – Michael P. Schenk (MS), 
Chair, Thomas E. Jacks (LA), James K. Stone (TN), James (Jim) J. Thweatt (TN), Thomas 
Robert (Bob) Thomas (AL), and Michael (Mike) C. Wells (AL). Also, I am especially ap-
preciative that the Valentine Sevier SAR Chapter and its Treasurer Cleo G. Hogan agreed 
to serve the Treasury role during initial medals sales.    
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 LSCAR      News 
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 On Saturday January 29, 2022 members of the L.S.C.A.R. gathered in Denham 

Springs, LA for the 2022 State Conference. State President Michael Dunlap presided. 

 Highlights of the meeting were hearing reports from officers, chairmen, and a 

few of the societies present. Special guest of the meeting was Senior National Vice 

President of the Eastern Region brought greetings on behalf of the National Society. 

 During Michael’s term he chose the project “Love is Action” tying together his 

love of sports and community service to show our veterans how much we love them, 

while keeping in theme with the National Society’s theme- “Keeping Everyone on the 

Move.” Over the past year the L.S.C.A.R. has held fundraisers benefitting the Oscar 

Mike Foundation- we free dress Fridays in local schools and a virtual 5K FunRun. In 

2021 L.S.C.A.R. and its supporters raised $1,000 for the Oscar Mike Foundation. 

 After all reports were read members learned about making samplers, wrote let-

ters to penpals at KDS, one of the Mountain Schools, learned about a 3 point hat, and 

played American Revolution Trivia. There was even an appearance of a minuteman! 

  

 

CAR State President Michael 

Dunlap with Lauren Durr, Senior 

State President for CAR 



                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 At the end of the meeting officers for the 2022-2023 year were elected. Those 

serving the state society in 2022-2023 are:  President- Haley Flynn 1st Vice President- 

Tyler White 2nd Vice President- Allie Tarver Chaplain- Will Tarver Recording Secretary

- Grace Herpin Organizing Secretary- Maddison Shaw Corresponding Secretary- 

Madalyn McNew Treasurer- Andrew Thibodaux Registrar- Spencer Creech Historian- 

Hannah Flynn Librarian/ Curator- Grant Rhinehart 
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Minute Man           

John Owen White 
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From left: Teresa Compton, Secretary; Liane Blanchard, Cheryl Morock, 

President; Marlene Sawrie, Treasurer; Lynda Normand, and Katherine 

Hess.  Not pictured: Rhonda Godwin and Sarah Hayes. 



 
 The Ladies Auxiliary continues to grow and now has 62 
members in 10 of the 11 chapters in the state. We appreciate the 
efforts of both the men and the women who continue to       
champion our cause. We would love to have the ladies of the         
Benjamin Tennille chapter in Monroe join us in our mission to 
support the LASSAR Youth Awards Programs.The Silent Auction 
is our major source of funding. Our last donation of $3000 went a 
long way towards the total expenses of $3800 in 2021. 
 
 The January Board of Directors Meeting was held on   
January 29 in Lafayette. We discussed plans for our Silent     
Auction at the Annual State Meeting in April. The auction tables 
will be set up early on Saturday morning, so that the men will 
have a chance to bid before, during and after their meeting. We 
have some wonderful items that will be up for bid! It is my       
personal goal to have all 11 chapters donate something for the 
2022    auction. So far we have 10 chapters participating. THERE 
IS STILL TIME TO REACH 100% CHAPTER PARTICIPATION!  
 
 We are excited that the LASSAR Annual State Meeting will 
be held at Nottoway Plantation in White Castle, LA. The Ladies 
Auxiliary will meet on Saturday, April 9, at 10:00 AM. The Silent 
Auction will take place at the Banquet that same evening.  A   
special Thank You to Sarah and Bradley Hayes for making the 
arrangements for a weekend at this beautiful venue! 
 
See you at Nottoway Plantation! 
 
Yours in Patriotic Service, 
 
Cheryl G. Morock 
 

The Ladies Auxiliary of the                                                        

Louisiana Society Sons of the American  

For any additional information, please contact:  Cheryl G. Morock  
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 Ladies Auxiliary  

of the  

Louisiana Society  

Sons of the American Revolution  

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP  

  

Name:_________________________________________  

Street Address: _________________________________  

City, State, Zip: _________________________________  

Telephone: ____________________________________  

E-Mail: ________________________________________  

Husbands Name: ________________________________  

SAR Member: __________________________________  

NSSAR Membership #: ___________________________  

 Chapter: ______________________________________  

Relationship: ___________________________________  

Annual Dues - $10.00  

Life Member Dues - $100.00  

Amount Paid _________  

Date: _______________  

Make checks payable to : Ladies Auxiliary - LASSAR  

 

 Mail to:                                    

Marlene M. Sawrie 

6203 West Pointe Blvd. 

Alexandria, LA  71303 
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To make reservations at Nottoway Plantation online use: 

https://reservations.travelclick.com/110463?groupID=3410237 
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https://reservations.travelclick.com/110463?groupID=3410237
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